

November 5, 2021



Re: Necessity to amend rate agreement, response needed before November 21, 2021.

Dear Provider:

"No Surprises Act" in December of 2020, with an impending effective date of January 1, 2021. Under this law, payments from health plans to out-of-network providers in many circumstances will be set at the "Qualifying Payment Amount" (QPA) which is generally calculated at the median in-network contracted rate for the same or similar specialty within the applicable geographic area. The law applies with respect to out-of-network emergency services, out-of-network professional services at a visit to an in-network facility, and air ambulance services. It applies to our commercial networks (non-Medicare Advantage, non-Medicaid). The QPA paid by health plan to the out-of-network provider constitutes payment in full unless certain limited exceptions apply for a given QPA. These exceptions include express prior patient disclosure and consent, or successful challenge in arbitration.

This new federal law allows a significant change to Blue Cross and Blue Shield of North Carolina's contracting approach with emergency service providers, hospital-based providers, and air ambulance services. Where previous state law could result in an obligation to pay at full charges if no contract is in place, the new law sets reasonable limits on payment at the median in-network rate. Where Blue Cross NC may have previously contracted at what we deemed an inflated rate that is at least somewhat lower than charges in order to avoid paying at full charge, we are now able to seek to contract at a rate more in line with what we consider to be a reasonable, market rate.

We have identified as one of our outlier innetwork providers with respect to rates. While the exact, final QPAs are not yet available pending upcoming finalization of the Rules to the No Surprises Act, the Interim Final Rules provide enough clarity to warrant a significant reduction in your contracted rate with Blue Cross NC. If we are unable to establish in-network rates more in line with a reasonable, market rate, our plan is to terminate agreements where the resulting out-of-network QPA would reduce medical expenses to the benefit of our customers' overall premiums.

Our ask of you at this point is as follows. We are seeking an immediate reduction in rates under our commercial agreement, as in interim step to the January 1, 2022 effective date of the No Surprises Act. This interim reduction will buy us breathing room to negotiate the final rates in light of the QPA amounts established in accordance with the upcoming Rules. With the interim reduction in place, we will not need to quickly terminate outlier contracts as a means of avoiding

payment levels after January 1, 2022 that are significantly higher than the default out-of-network QPA. Our reduction proposal, for a **December 15, 2021 effective date**, is -15%. We ask that you respond to this letter indicating your intention to agree, or providing a specific, comparable counterproposal. If we are able to reach agreement on the rate reduction we will quickly provide a simple rate amendment for your execution. If we are unable to reach agreement on the reduction, our intention is to proceed with identifying and executing on terminations of outlier contracts where the out-of-network QPA will result in significant savings to the benefit of our customers.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this request and your response before November 21, 2021. We hope and trust that we can update and maintain our ongoing partnership for January 1, 2022 and well beyond. If you have any questions, please contact

Sincerely,

Mark Werner

Vice President, Provider Networks